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A Done Deal 
 Perhaps you are familiar with the expression, ñWe donôt know what the  

future holds, but we do know Who holds the future.ò  It is not a scriptural  

passage, but it certainly is a biblical truth, as well as a fitting thought as we 

begin a new year. Who knows what 2017 holds for us ï as individuals, as 

families, as a congregation, as a community, as a nation?  Who knows what 

the future holds for any and all of Godôs creation? 

 What blessings will we enjoy?  What opportunities will come our way?  

What changes will take place in our lives?  Will some heartache intrude and 

disrupt our plans?  Will some danger threaten us physically and/or spiritually?  

Will 2017 be a year to remember or a time to forget?  

 We know all about the old year gone by.  Memories, happy and sad, good 

and bad, exciting and ho-hum, and everything in between, have been added to 

those of previous years.  Some are faded; others stand out.  The new year 

ahead could very likely be more of the same; then again, we just donôt know, 

do we? 

 The Holy Spirit guided the Psalmist to submit to the Lord, claiming, ñMy 

times are in your hand.ò  More than a statement of fact, this claim of the 

Psalmist is a confession of faith.  The same Spirit of God        

inspired the Apostle Paul to write, ñHe who did not spare his 

own Son but gave him up for us all, how will he not also with 

him graciously give us all things?ò 

 Whatever else may or may not happen in 2017, nothing will 

change what God has already done for us in Christ.  The life  

Jesus lived in our place to do Godôs will ï the death he died to 

atone for our sins and reconcile us to God ï it is a done deal, a 

sure thing, a future fact.  Whatever else may happen is intended 

to only strengthen our faith, to draw us closer to God, and to give 

us even more reason to thank and praise, serve, and obey Jesus 

Christ.  Thanks be to the Almighty Who is and Who was and 

Who is to come. 

Peace, 
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Cape May Trip 
 The May 15-17, overnight trip to 

Cape May has 74 Prime Timers and 

Empty Nesters planning to go.  We 

have room for 8 to 10 more if any 

of our members and visitors want 

to go.  The cost is $359 per person.  

We will travel by bus.  If you 

would like a detailed description of 

the trip, please see Bruce.   

 Trip participants are reminded 

that the deadline for all payments is 

March 31. 

@ 

Prime Timers Outing -  
Letôs start the year off with fellowship 

over lunch at Brockôs Riverside Grill 

on Wednesday, January 4, at 11:30 

a.m.  We will be in the Chefôs Room 

enjoying the warmth of the fire and the 

view of the river.  Menu choices in-

clude: Caesar Salad with grilled 

chicken, cheddar burger with fries, or 

crab cake sandwich with vegetables.  A 

minimum of 15 is  needed (room will 

hold up to 40).  The price, including 

tax and gratuity, is $18.33.  Please 

RSVP with your numbers and meal 

choices no later than December 28, to 

Gina Whitticar, 373-7271, 

(vwhitticar@aol.com).  Hostesses 

Betty Ellett and Gina Whitticar look 

forward to seeing you! 

 We encourage all ages to join us for the 2nd Wednesday @ TPC     

Fellowship Dinner and Activity on January 11, at 6:00 p.m.  The menu 

is Felicia Hibbelerôs lasagna.  The Mission presentation is from        

Empowerhouse.  Activities will include Freeze-framed Bible stories and 

Big Circle Dancing.  This is a very great time of fellowship and fun. 

 Our February 2nd Wednesday Fellowship on February 8, will feature 

John Vest from Union Presbyterian Seminary, who will do a           

presentation on sharing our faith and involves all ages. 

Worship Workshop 
 The Christian Education Committee 

will offer the Worship Workshop for 

parents and their first through third 

grade children on Sunday, January 22, 

after the 11:00 a.m. worship service.  

Lunch will be provided.  The workshop 

will offer learning centers to help chil-

dren and parents worship together.  The 

centers will include: finding scripture, 

order of worship, making a hymnbook  

 
 

marker, a sanctuary game, Lordôs 

Prayer, offering plus a trip to the sanc-

tuary that includes singing the Doxol-

ogy & Gloria Patri and a scavenger 

hunt.  Please let Bruce know by Janu-

ary 15, if you plan to come, 373-7057, 

(bharvey@fredericksburgpc.org or) 

20s/30s Outing 
 The 20s/30s Fellowship Group will 

gather at Capitol Ale House on January 

22, from 3:00-5:00 p.m.  No pretenses, 

just good food and great fellowship in 

a casual, laid-back atmosphere. 

 Whether you are studying or work-

ing, single, newly married or starting a 

family, there is a place for you here to 

meet new friends and deepen relation-

ships.  

 Childcare will be provided in the 

Church Nursery.  

 If you have any questions, please 

contact Pastor Tamminga in the church 

office. 

Blood Drive 
 We are hosting a blood drive on 

January 17, from 1:00 - 7:00 p.m. 

in the Fellowship Hall.  Please sign 

up to give life to three people with 

one donation. 

 Our first drive was great; lets 

make this one spectacular.  Kay 

Lanceley, Ralph Lewis, Sharon 

Moser and others are hosting this 

event. 

February Prime Timers  
 Our February event will be lunch 

at Ristorante Renato, at 11:30 a.m. 

on Wednesday, February 1.  Please 

let Jane Eger (898-7166) know by 

Sunday, January 29, if you plan to 

join us. 

mailto:vwhitticar@aol.com
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Monthly PW Circles 
Never Ending Circle, - Jan 8, 12:30pm, 

at Debe Garrisonôs home, leader Trudy 

McNatt,  373-2852 

Circle of Joy - Jan 2, 10am, Church Par-

lor, leaders Kathryn Hower, 361-7435 

and Gale Kehoe, 371-4570 

Faith Circle - Jan. 9, 1pm, Church  Par-

lor, leader Kathy Stephen, 891-0313 

Friendship Circle - Jan 10, 10:30am, 

Chancellorôs Village, leader Carol   

Johnson, 639-4700 

Circle of Grace - Dec. 15, 2pm, leader 

Heather Eland, 737-4449 

Circle of Prayer - Jan 16, 12:15pm, Con-

ference Room, leader Jeanne Ramsburg, 

710-5891 

Cold Weather Shelter 
 Our Wednesday teams are meeting 

the guests at the Cold Weather Shelter 

each Wednesday.  We are very     

thankful for their work.  We provide 

underwear, sodas (donated by a    

member of our church), and other   

supplies each week.  You are invited to 

bring menôs boxers and womenôs    

underwear to the church for the shelter.  

We will have a bin for you to put them 

in outside the Sanctuary and in the 

Lobby of the Education Building. 

     Our Christian journey begins at baptism and  

continues through our lifetime.  Church School   

offers one opportunity for children, youth, and 

adults to learn and share about the faith in a very 

nurturing environment.  We have wonderful     

teachers who prepare and create lessons each week.  

We encourage all to come and be a part. 

     Church School will resume on Sunday, January 

8, at 9:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall with a brunch hosted by the Christian 

Education Committee.  All members and visitors are invited to come.  All 

food and beverages will be provided.  Children and youth will go to their 

respective classes around 10:00 a.m.  Adults will hear about the             

winter/spring classes in the fellowship hall. 

 Please take a look at the Church School brochure that is an insert in this 

newsletter. 

 Our 2017 Confirmation Journey will    

begin on Sunday, January 8, with group 

building games for covenant partners and 

seekers at 6:30 p.m. in the Undercroft.  

Regular classes will start on January 15,  

during Church School (9:45-10:45 a.m.) and 

go through May 7.  The class will meet on 

the 2nd floor of the Middle House, back 

room. 

 Covenant partners will join the seekers for 

class on January 22.  The leaders for the 

class are Della Hall, Tricia Garner, Porter 

Blakemore, and Bruce Harvey.   

 Please be in prayer for the seekers, parents, and covenant 

partners as they go through the Confirmation Journey    

exploring, discussing, and engaging their faith in many   

different ways. 

2017 Confirmation Journey seekers,   

covenant partners & parents are: Aidan 

Conway, Steve Davis, Chrissy & John; 

Claire Fritz; Chris Repp, Ellen & Mike;  

Nicholas Kallay, David Wright, Nicholas 

& Paula;  Patrick Korn, Ralph Lewis, 

April & Greg Rogers;  Morgan Leim-

bach, Terri Kunkler,  Wel & Katie;  Jamie 

Loder, Susie Kuliasha, Paulla & Rob;  

Lexie Loder, Susie Davis, Paulla & Rob;  

Morgan Mallory, Doreen Vaughn, Chris 

& Tracy;  Delia Rabatin, Karen Johnson, 

Beth & Paul;  Caeden Ribel, Milton 

McNatt, Heidi & Ryan;  Abe Rowe, Jim 

Toler, Jen Rowe;  Jack Spinnanger, David Johnson, Jeff 

& Amy;  Ryan Sweet, Bill Nix, Schuyler & Tracy. 
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Gatlinburg Fire Response 
 Representatives of Presbyterian   

Disaster Assistance were on hand and 

have announced that PDA will be   

involved in long-term relief efforts in 

the area. While the Red Cross handles 

immediate disaster relief, PDA and 

other organizations are in it until the 

work is complete. They anticipate at 

least 2 years of recovery efforts and 

encouraged us to reserve some energy 

for the long haul. 

Resources Needed: Monetary dona-

tions, Gas Cards, and PDA Kits.  For 

details, see pda.pcusa.org/page/kits 

Stop Hunger Now 
 Stop Hunger Now will be back on 

Sunday, February 5, right after the 

11:00 a.m. worship service.  We will 

gather with members of St Georgeôs 

Episcopal Church in our Fellowship 

Hall to package 20,000 meals that will 

go to feed people in a third world    

nation.  The meals consist of soy     

protein, rice, vegetables and vitamins.  

We pay 29 cents for each meal or 

$5,800, a cost shared by the two 

churches.  The Souper Bowl offering 

that our Middle School youth will   

receive on February 5 goes toward the 

cost of the meals. 

 All ages are welcome to participate.  

Look for the sign-up sheets in January. 

Adult Mission Trip 
 Our 2017 Adult Mission trip is 

planned for June 25-July 1, to 

Hampden, West Virginia, where we 

have been the last two years.  We 

will work on repairing homes in a 

coal depressed area of Appalachia.  

If you are interested in going, 

please talk to Bruce. 

YOUTH @ TPCYOUTH @ TPC  
Middle School Youth Group: 

January 8: This will be the first Youth Group gathering 

of 2017. Bring your game faces and join us for an eve-

ning of Jeopardy, hosted by the one and only Scott 

Fischer. 

January 15: In the month of January, we will be focusing 

on the issue of homelessness, with special attention to 

service in the community. Come and hear from a special 

guest speaker about homelessness and get ready to pre-

pare some special treats for those experiencing homeless-

ness in Fredericksburg. 

Saturday, January 21: The third Saturday of every 

month, we host a Community Dinner.  Come and help 

with setup, serving, and clean up, while getting to know 

some of our guests.  

January 22: No Middle School Youth Group 

January 29: Join us for an evening of reflective discus-

sion about the issue of homelessness beyond the confines 

of our city. 

High School Youth: 

January 8: This will be the first Youth Group 

gathering of 2017. We hope you will join us as 

we pick out this yearôs theme for Youth Sun-

day, which will be on February 5. 

January 15: Youth Sunday Planning ï we need 

all hands on deck! 

January 22: Youth Sunday Planning ï we need 

all hands on deck! 

January 29: Youth Sunday Planning ï we need 

all hands on deck! 

Saturday, February 4: Mandatory meeting for 

Youth Sunday Planning. We will meet in the 

Sanctuary at 10:00 a.m. and yes, there will be 

donuts! 

February 5: YOUTH SUNDAY, SOUPER 

BOWL SUNDAY, AND STOP HUNGER 

NOW! 

http://pda.pcusa.org/page/kits


1.  Libby Humes, Scott Theado, Tom Wimberly,  

 Arlo Wyant, Mike O'Brien 

3.  Brent McGhee 

4.  Mollie Creasey, Jeremy Stoddard 

6.  Mark Hughes, Joan Darby 

8.  Haley Dameron 

9.  Bud Baker, Sarah Gormley, Anne Thompson 

10.  Harry Farley, Bridget Harvey, Thomas Digges 

11.  Lillian Remsen, Ruth Moreau, Laura Digges,  

 Alexandra Spaulding 

12.  Mike Foreman, Ginger Oplinger 

13.  Pete Kolakowski, Mia Rawlings 

14.  Gary Scheibel 

15.  Lou Cralle, Duane Hansen, Linda Spangler,  

 Neil Sullivan, Eleanor Bailey, Oliver Morris 

16.  Susan Harrison, John Baer 

17.  Jane Williams, Drew Rexrode, Erica Foreman 

19.  Missy Dodson, David Godshall, CJ Forsing 

20.  Don Wilson, Chris Repp, Miguel Pineda 

21.  Michael Gloyd 

22.  Nellie Kate Dameron 

23.  Nancy Wilson, Madison Early, Sarah Newmeyer 

24.  Jeff Kunkler 

25.  Andrew McCullough 

26.  Harry Lewis 

27.  Jamie Gillespie, Adam Bentley 

28.  Don MacNemar, Claire Fritz 

29.  Ellie Bell, Bruce Harvey, Brian Baker, Kim Liska,  

 Clara Liska, Paula Steven, April Stevens,  

 Zac Cunningham 

30.  Kaileen Coffman, Don Doherty 

31.  Lynn Norfleet, Robert King 

Matt Bohmke 
John Conway 
Steve Davis 
McCray Fidler 
Piper Foresman 
Brittany Harvey 
Vanessa Huffman 

Donna Hughes 
Susie Kuliasha 
Ralph Lewis 
James Luckett 
Sammy Merrill 
Diane Peterson 
Ashley Raska 

Jen Rowe 
Jeremy Vaughn 
Tom Wimberly 
Sarah Wright 
Joel Young 

2016-2017 Session 

Moderator ï Rev. Allen H. Fisher, Jr., Pastor 
Associate Pastor ï Rev. Brittany Tamminga 
Clerk of Session ï Patty Toler 

 

Milestones 
Capsule of Concern: Lenoir Garnett, Will   

Harrison, Barbara Howe, Clark Hower,      

Charlotte Mims 

Continued Prayers: Michael Hynden, Marjorie 

Johnston, Jacquie Raymond, Bob Snow 

Baptism: Adelaide Marie Stevens, born July 18, 2016, was    

baptized on Sunday, December 4, 2016.  She is the daughter of 

April and Al Stevens and sister of Jackson and Lincoln.  Steve & 

Debbie Eckel are her grandparents, and Chris is her uncle. 
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Elders 

Church School Thanks 
 We thank for their leadership in our Adult Church 

School this past fall Jen Rowe - Engaging the Bible, 

Lewis Lowery - Church & Politics, Mary Szymanski 

& Betsy Lewis - Islam & Christianity, and Amy   

Talmadge - Seeing God in Surprising Places. 

Electronic Donations to TPC 

 Automated Church Systems (ACS) provides our account-

ing and membership software.  One of those services is 

online giving through Access ACS.  ACS uses a third party 

to interact with our bank and your bank or credit card com-

pany when you make an electronic donation to TPC. That 

third party has been Sage.  Effective December 31, 2016, 

Sage will be replaced by Vanco. 

 You will continue to log in and monitor your electronic 

giving through Access ACS as you have in the past.  If you 

have a recurring gift, you must update your information at 

some point between December 26 and your first gift in Janu-

ary 2017.  Vanco needs to acquire new information regard-

ing your bank or credit card.  Access ACS will interface 

with Vanco to accomplish this ñrefreshò of information. 

 Please call Casey Naatjes, 373-7075, if you need to have 

more information about this process.  



The Sacrament of  

Communion  

will be celebrated in  

worship on  

 January 8 

 March 5 

2016-17 Deacons  

Last name 
begins with: Your Deacon is: 

A-B Beth Huber  

      bethhuber@mac.com 

C-D Carrie Szlyk 

      carrie@szlyk.com 

E-Gi Della Hall 

      dellabean@verizon.net 

Gj-Hi Emily Humes 

      ehumes11@gmail.com 

Hj-J Kim Fischer 

       artgirlkisses@hotmail.com 

K-L Trina Parsons 

      tparsons@verizon.net 

M Kathryn Hower 

      kathryn.hower1@gmail.com 

N-Q Paulla Loder 

      paulla.loder@gmail.com 

Ra-Sc Karen Johnson 

      ksjohnson422@msn.com 

Se-Th Debbie Eckel 

      Mamaeckel@gmail.com 

To-Z Betty Ellett 

      beellett@aol.com 

2017 Congregational Retreat 
 This yearôs planning committee is excited to inform    

you of the upcoming congregational retreat at Camp   

Hanover.  It will be held March 11 through 12, 2017, in 

Mechanicsville, Virginia.  There will be fun games, group 

discussions, an outside worship service, a campfire, and 

much more!  You donôt want to miss it!  Stay tuned for 

more information about the retreat and registration in     

bulletins, newsletters, and announcements .  Also, if you 

have any suggestions for games or want to participate in 

playing songs and such, please contact Bruce Harvey 

(bharvey@fredericksburgpc.org).  We hope that you will 

decide to join us at our congregational retreat in March.   

 Members of the planning committee are Macon Fino, 

Jamie Loder, Katie Fidler, Drew Porter, Debe Garrison, 

Diane Peterson, Jim Christie, Ed Foresman,  

Pastor Tamminga, and Bruce Harvey. 

mailto:bharvey@fredericksburgpc.org

